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Keep the fire of hope burning by purchasing 
a luminaria candle in memory of someone 
lost to cancer,  in honor of someone still 

fighting, in special recognition of someone 
who has beaten this dreaded disease 

or to recognize a caregiver.

Relay For Life of Cheyenne County
Saturday & Sunday — June 8 & 9 

7 p.m. - 7 a.m.
at Sawhill Park in St. Francis

Complete this form and send it along with your donation to:
The Saint Francis Herald, P.O. Box 1050, Saint Francis, Ks. 67756

Name:         ________________________________________
Address: ______________________________________
City: _________________________________________
Daytime Phone: ________________________________

Please join us for the luminaria ceremony at 9 p.m. or dark
$10.00 per luminaria please!

Light the way

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED___________________
Makes Checks Payable To: The American Cancer Society

to a cure

Resident honored 
at nursing home Garden still in

need of donations

Local conservation district
conducts cost share sign-up

Obituaries

St Francis Community Garden 
has raised enough for the down 
payment on the greenhouse. 
Now we are working on the 
closing costs, insurance, start up 
costs, etc. 

We are all very excited about 
growing some much needed pro-
duce to sell year-round at a rea-
sonable price because there is 
no freight expense, said Dianna 
Padgett, one of the gardeners. 
We are thinking about the pos-
sibility of installing solar power 
that will be on the grid and might 
actually supplement the city’s 
power supply. 

We will be creating jobs, 
eventually many jobs, she said. 
We will have the space to rent 
to other businesses so they can 
grow as well. We will have a 
Farmer’s Market for local gar-
deners and crafts people. 

The budget allows for 25 per-
cent of the produce to be given 
to local establishments, the hos-

pital, schools, Good Samaritan, 
and others. Last year, almost 800 
pounds of food was distributed 
and it was fresh – just out of a 
garden plot. 

Once the word gets out that we 
are open, said Bernadette Lunsc-
ford, one of the organizers, peo-
ple from surrounding areas will 
come to St Francis to visit the 
greenhouse and buy gas or eat or 
visit the shops, bringing in more 
business for everyone. 

“What starts out as fodder to a 
compost bin ends up as the rich 
soil for growth.” 

Help us make this dream come 
true, for our town’s sake. We 
still need $30,000 to meet the 
budget but every penny helps. 
People can donate at the website 
at www.stfranciscommunitygar-
den.org or talk to a member of 
the board: Jason Padgett, Su-
san Griffin, Joe Caldart, Nathan 
Boyer, Dianna Padgett or Kale 
Dankenbring. 

Edith Marie Zweygardt
Dec. 5, 1927 - May 13, 2013

Edith Marie Zweygardt, 85, 
died on May 13, 2013, in Wil-
liamsburg, Colo. Edith was born 
to Frank and Mable (Leech) 
Bullock on Dec. 5, 1927, in Co-
zad, Neb. She had one brother, 
Arden, and two sisters, Lila Mae 
Frauenkron and Mary Jeanette 
Smith.

Edith attended school in 
Haigler, Neb. She married Rudy 
Zweygardt on May 2, 1948, in 
Benkelman, Neb. In addition to 
raising her two sons, Johnnie 
and Ronald, and grandson, Stu-
art, Edith worked as a cook.  

Rudy and Edith moved to En-
glewood, Colo., in 1956. Edith 
retired from Montgomery Wards 
after more than 20 years of ser-
vice as a restaurant manager. She 
was living in Williamsburg at the 
time of her death.

During her life, Edith loved to 
cook, garden, camp and crafts. 
She was a hard working, kind and 
giving woman, dedicated to her 
family, church and community.

She is preceded in death by 
her husband, Rudy, her parents, 
her brother and one sister. 

She is survived by her children 
Johnnie and Pat Zweygardt, West-
cliffe, Colo., their children and 
grandchildren; Ronald and Lu-
cinda Zweygardt, Hudson, Colo., 
their children and grandchildren; 
Edith’s grandchildren Stuart 
Zweygardt, Lochbuie, Colo., and 
Nicci Beauprez, Hudson, Colo., 
and her children. Additionally, 
she is survived by her sister, Lila 
Mae of Evergreen, Colo., and nu-
merous nieces and nephews, all 
of whom she dearly loved.

Services will be held at the Sa-
lem Lutheran Church in St. Fran-
cis, Kan., on May 25,  at 2 p.m. 
with inurnment following at the 
Salem Cemetery directly follow-
ing. Lunch will be served after the 
services.

Arrangements handled through 
Holt Family Funeral Home. On-
line condolences at www.holtfam-
ilyfuneralhomes.com.

By Karen Krien
karen.k@nwkansas.com

Elsie Cook is the Good Sa-
maritan Village Resident of the 
Month. Family, friends, Village 
residents and staff gathered to 
hear her story as Cathy Loop 
interviewed her on Wednesday, 
May 15.

Mrs. Cook was born on Feb. 
19, 1923, near Haigler but she 
was raised in Cheyenne County. 
In fact, she spent most of her life 
in the county.

Her parents were Jacob and 
Rosie Straub. One of her memo-
ries of growing up was playing and 
“fussing” with siblings and there 
were lots to play and fuss with. 
She had nine siblings, brothers, 
Oscar, Paul and Harry, and sisters, 
Ida, Lucille, Bernice, Irene, and 
Luella. Elsie was the oldest.

She grew up on the farm north-
west of St. Francis. Her sisters, 
Irene and Bernice, are still living 
there, she said.

She attended West country 
school which was a quarter of 
a mile away and they generally 
walked to school. She well re-
members during the 1930s when 
the dirt blew so bad that it was 
black outside. We had to stay at 
the school all night, she said.

Her favorite subject in school 
was math. After she graduated from 
the eighth grade, she went to work 
for the Stassers and the Vandikes.

It was while working for the 

one of the families that she met 
her husband, Curtis Miller. He 
was also working for the family 
and on Jan. 1, 1946, they were 
married.

She and Curtis had six chil-
dren: Sam, Esther, Ann, Janis, 
Doris and Toni. She helped with 
the farm work, raised and butch-
ered chickens, along with taking 
care of the kids.

As a young woman, she said 
one of the things she most re-
membered was the war stamps 
and the rationing of food, espe-
cially sugar.

In 1971, after 25 years of mar-
riage, Curtis died. She then mar-
ried John Cook in 1975. Both 
husbands served their country in 
the military. She also had a sis-
ter, son and grandson serve.

Through the years, Elsie was 
involved in the VFW, Farm Bu-
reau Sunflower Club and Re-
bekahs. She enjoyed traveling to 
Dodge City to see Boot Hill, to 
the Black Hills, Salt Lake City, 
New Jersey and Las Vegas. She 
said she was only in Las Vegas 
once and did some gambling 
while there.

Her family, especially the 
grandchildren, had some fun 
stories to tell on her. Grandson, 
Chad Miller, said she butchered 
and cooked his 4-H duck and 
served it for dinner. She didn’t 
tell us it was my duck until after 
we had eaten, he said.

Tina Voorhies, granddaughter, 
said they would tease her and it 
would make Grandma so mad!

Daughter, Toni, said one day, 
she thought she could outrun her 
mother. I was wrong, she said. 
She chased me with a fly swatter 
in her hand until she caught me.

Her family talked about the 
hours she spent in the basement 

cleaning chickens and getting 
them in the freezer. They also 
remembered the time spent pick-
ing sweet corn, then husking it, 
taking the kernels off the cobs 
and freezing it. We always had 
corn from the freezer and it was 
the best, Chad said.

Elsie was also known for nurs-
ing animals back to health. She 
nursed a baby bird to adulthood. 
Toni said she had to dig worms 
for it. Today, Toni still has the 
bird but now it eats bird seed.

She also nursed kittens after 
they had lost their mother. She 
made sure her cats were well 
fed. Chad remembered that every 
day, she fixed a pan of gravy and 
added bread which she fed to the 
cats. Elsie said it was cheaper 
that buying cat food.

Elsie’s advice to young people 
is to always try to do the best 
you can at whatever you do! 
And, said Mrs. Loop, that is very 
good advice.

Following the recognition, ev-
eryone enjoyed a power-point 
presentation showing Elsie as a 
young girl, her family and other 
photos. Ice cream bars were then 
served.

Cheyenne County Conservation 
District is conducting a cost share 
sign-up May 20 through June 14, 
to accept requests for state finan-
cial assistance to install enduring 
conservation practices.  The con-
servation district administers state 
cost share programs locally to 
improve water quality and reduce 
soil erosion. Funding is provided 
by the Kansas Department of Ag-
riculture - Division of Conserva-
tion.

Landowners with natural re-
source concerns on their property 
are encouraged to visit the con-
servation district to discuss the 
possibility of receiving financial 
assistance.  Natural resources con-
cerns that are eligible are terraces, 
grassed waterways, field wind-
breaks, grass plantings, livestock 
water supplies, cross fencing, sep-
tic systems, and abandoned well 

plugging. The sign-up does not 
guarantee approval of cost-share 
financial assistance. Projects start-
ed or completed prior to being ap-
proved for funding are not eligible 
for these funds.

Following the sign-up deadline 
each request is carefully reviewed 
to ensure eligibility.  The proposed 
project is ranked according to a 
system developed by the county 
district.  The ranking system en-
sures fairness to landowners and 
ensures cost-share funds are used 
to meet local conservation pri-
orities. Landowners approved for 
the program are notified of the 
practice(s) approved and the es-
timated amount of cost-share that 
will be provided. Before the work 
can begin the contract must be ap-
proved by the division of conser-
vation and must be signed by the 
landowner(s).  

The Conservation District works 
closely with the Natural Resourc-
es Conservation Service to protect 
and conserve natural resources, 
primarily soil and water. Con-
servation practices funded with 
state cost-share funds must be in-
stalled and maintained according 
to specifications. It is necessary 
that landowners work closely with 
Natural Resources Conservation 
Service in the planning stages to 
ensure practices are applied cor-
rectly. Technical assistance for 
these practices is provided free of 
charge by the Department of Ag-
riculture.  

For more information concern-
ing cost-share programs and other 
available services, contact Dan-
ielle Holzwarth, district manager, 
Cheyenne County Conservation 
District,  785-332-2341 ext 101.

RESIDENT OF THE MONTH — Elsie Cook, middle, is in-
terviewed at her reception by Cathy Loop, left. Also pictured 
is Chad Miller.                               Herald staff photo by Karen Krien.


